
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2023 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

It’s winter time (at least it’s a little cooler) and with that comes ministry opportunities. In early July we sent        

children to primary and high school camps where they learned more about the Lord and were encouraged to live        

for the Lord. I had the opportunity to speak at the primary camp and one young person trusted Christ as Saviour,   

praise the Lord!! Later in July, Ron and Janice Allen from Bible Baptist Church in Matthews, NC stayed a week      

with us. They were able to see our day-to-day ministries and were a tremendous blessing to us and the church.      

Pastor Allen spoke at the men’s prayer breakfast, prayer meeting and the Sunday services. Mrs Allen spoke at            

the ladies afternoon tea. Services and activities were well attended.  

  

Photos from primary camp and the men’s prayer breakfast 

            Our annual continuous cricket match will be held on the last Friday in August. Youth groups from churches in   

            Ayr and Ingham will likely join us. It’s a great opportunity for the youth to reach out to their friends and invite  

            them to come enjoy a game of cricket while hearing a message from God’s word. Please pray for this event.       

            Please pray as our gospel to your neighbour outreach continues through August, Reese was able to lead a friend  

            of hers to the Lord (pray for discipleship opportunities), and for furlough scheduling as we begin to organize 

            our schedule for our time in the States. 

            Thank you for your financial support and prayers. 

            With our love and prayers,  

 

 Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce Gilliam 

 


